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38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Dear Parents/Carers/Friends, 
 
On behalf of all Orange pod students, I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude for every-
one that attended the Belvoir Biggest Morning Tea. Your presence helped make the event a 
huge success. It was fantastic to see so many staff, families and members of the community 
come together to support this important cause. 
 
Students followed safe food hygiene procedures, worked in small teams, followed a series of 
plating processes, greeted guests, took drink orders, delivered food and drinks to the tables and 
then cleared and cleaned up afterwards. Opportunities like these allow our greater community 
to see how capable our students are and to showcase their talents.  
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation to Coles for       
donating the $50 voucher for the raffle winner. Your generosity helped make the event even 
more special and greatly contributed to our fundraising  
efforts. Congratulations to Leah who was the lucky winner! 
Thanks to your participation and support, we raised just over $600, which will go towards   
supporting cancer research and helping those affected by cancer. 
 
Once again, thank you for your support and for being a part of this wonderful event.              
We couldn't have done it without you and we hope to see you at our future events. 

 
 
 

 
DATES TO REMEMBER  

 
Whole School Assembly 4th April  

@ 2:10pm 
 

SRC fundraiser dress up — dance 
theme 5th April (Gold coin donation) 

 
Term 1 Finish 6th April  

@ 2.30pm 
 

Term 2 Start 26th April 
 
 

Dyson’s Buses 
 

PHONE NUMBERS 
 

BUS 1: 0460 935 609 
 

BUS 2: 0460 875 492 
 

BUS 3: 0460 896 490 
 

BUS 4: 0460 869 012 
 

Belvoir Bus: 0431 756 813 



BIGGEST MORNING TEA—PHOTOS  



 
 
As part of our whole school Wellbeing plan for 2023 we have re-introduced 
Assembly Awards which align with our school values. 
• Be Safe, 
• Follow Directions 
• Be Respectful.  
Throughout Term 1, our focus has been exploring with students what it means 
to BE SAFE at school.  
Each classroom has been asked to nominate a student who has demonstrated 
behaviours consistently in line with the BE SAFE message.  The BE SAFE awards 
will be presented during our upcoming whole school assembly  on Tuesday the 
4th of April (week 11).  
The recipients of these awards will receive a certificate, wristband and an     
invitation to a special morning tea with  Pennie Moffat (Principal).  

Foodbank  

Through Foodbank Victoria, Belvoir has the opportunity to provide free food hampers to ALL our   
families at ANY time. There is no limit as to how many of these hampers you can access over time. If 
you would like a food hamper (up to two per family per order), please request one via emailing        
Andrew Dear (Leading Teacher -  Wellbeing and Inclusion) andrew.dear@education.vic.gov.au.  

Please see the photo provided as to what is included in the hamper. Collection times will be            
communicated by phone and pick up will be from the front office.  

Whole School Assembly 
Tuesday the 4th of April (WK 11), Commencing at 2:10pm in  the stadium.  
All parents/families are welcome to attend.  



Nicole and Kelly  

ROOM R3 NEWS 

 
What a big term it has already been! Over here at Felltimber, Wodonga Middle Years College in R3, it has 
been super busy. We are learning about Healthy Bodies and Healthy Minds, which has seen us visit the 
Wodonga Lawn Bowls, Sumsion Gardens, White Box Rise Park and Wonga Wetlands with C1 from Huon. 
We have enjoyed getting to know the C1 class, who are linked to us and our learning. We have been  
building friendships and learning how to relax safely, make  positive choices and learn how to restore    
relationships and get back into a positive mindset so we can be healthy and happy. We have been busy 
making healthy food choices whilst learning basic cooking skills in our Food Tech classes. So far we’ve 
made pancakes, BLT sandwiches, Banana Muffins, and muffin pizza’s. Our skills are getting better and 
better each time we are in the   kitchen. We were lucky enough to be a part of the Dry Ice experiments that 
were happening in the Yr. 9 Science classes this term too. Lucy Widdup taught us about how dry ice 
changes behaviour depending on how it is being used. We made small and giant bubbles with detergent, 
added food colour, and saw it ‘pop’ it’s lid when we put dry ice inside a bucket with warm water and placed 
the lid on (this was probably one of the most fun experiments). We enjoyed helping in the  experiments 
and  wearing the full safety equipment of lab coat and goggles. We felt like real  scientists. 
 
Some of us have been lucky enough to begin our electives. The Year 8’s have been attending Art, when 
you can see CJ getting ready to do a lino print. We have also been having fun in   Thursday Afternoon   
Activities where the Year 7 & 8 have been having a go at a variety of different activities like down ball, 
chess and basketball, so we know what they are like before we choose 1 to do next term, for the whole 
term. The Year 9 students have been already locked into an activity for the whole term. Some are doing 
mountain biking, others are doing e-sports or boardgames. 
But the most exciting thing that we have done so far is to go on camp. Most of us went to Harrietville on 
the Mountain View camp. We had a go at mountain biking, archery, low ropes, hut building, bushwalking, 
swimming in Bright and exploring around Bright, the flying fox, and  volleyball. We had so much fun! We 
learned a new game called Ga Ga Ball (like dodgeball but crazier and all played in a large octagon        
enclosed space). This game was a crowd pleaser – super fast and lots of laughter. We ate so much      
because the food was amazing and we all made some new friends. For those that didn’t go to camp, they 
went to Huon where they had day activities to do. Some of our students went golfing and 10 pin bowling 
and they also did cooking and art. You can see Ella with her artwork below in the photos. 

 
 



Dance  party dress up day  
 When : Wednesday April 4th  

Come dressed as your favourite dancer.  Help Belvoir 
Special School support a member of our parent          
community ‘Steve McClennan’ raise much needed funds 
for the Cancer Council.  
 
Please bring along a gold coin donation 
 
There will be fun activities throughout the day  



ROOM 3 NEWS 
Mel, Chloe and Jordan  

 
 
What a busy term we have had in Room 3! 
Well done to all our Room 3 students who participated in the swimming and athletics carnivals. 
It was fantastic to see our students following instructions travelling to and from the venues on 
the bus, and everyone had a lot of fun getting involved in the events on the day.  
We have been practising our writing skills such as pencil grip and control to trace over and start 
to write some letter symbols. We have also been thinking of a written morning message and 
then writing some of the words and our name. Students have been very engaged during this 
time and we are so proud of all their efforts!  
In literacy, we have been reading texts such as the Winky Wonky Donkey, The Very Hungry 
Caterpillar and Tidda lick the Frog. We have talked about our favourite parts of the story and 
recalling what happened first, then and next.  
In numeracy, we have been exploring schedules and the things that we do every day. We have 
also been learning about time in relation to calendars and learning about days of the week and 
months of the year. 
We have been enjoying our movement breaks visiting the sensory garden to explore the      
gadgets, sandpit, and the various plants. Playdough and bubbles also continue to be a favourite 
choice time activity. 
Room 3 have really enjoyed the Learn to Play space, and over the past few weeks, we have    
explored a birthday party and puppet show, which were both lots of fun! 
We are all looking forward to the end of Term 1 and especially our hat parade with the Yellow 
Pod! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



BELVOIR EASTER RAFFLE 

2023 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
It’s that time of the year again when we ask our families to help us 
raise funds for the school by supporting our Annual Easter Raffle! 
 
We are asking for  donations of eggs,  rabbits and  baskets so that 
they can be made into wonderful and colourful raffle prizes.  
 
If you are unsure about what to donate, please contact the office 
and  Andrea, Jo, Viv or Kaylene will be able to suggest some ideas. 
Tickets are $1.00 each. Could you please return sold tickets and 
money to the office by Monday 3rd of April, 2023.  Raffle tickets 
have been sent home.   
 
Prizes will be drawn on Wednesday 5th April, 2023 and winners will 
be notified by phone. Thank you for your support! 
 

 







Parental Concerns or Issues 
Belvoir Special School welcomes feedback, both positive and negative, and is committed to continuous           

improvement. We value open communication with our families and are committed to understanding complaints 

and addressing them appropriately. We recognise that the complaints process provides an important              

opportunity for reflection and learning.  

 

We encourage and value open positive relationships with our school community and understand that it is in the 

best interests of students for there to be a trusting relationship between families and our school. 

 

Parents are able to contact the school through the student diaries which are sent home with  students each day, 

or they can ring the school to speak with classroom staff before or after school most days.   

 

If the matter is urgent parents are able to email belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au or call the school on 

0260 598 987 and speak with or organise a time to the discuss the issue with either Emma, myself or relevant 

staff. 

 

Our full complaints and other policies can be found at:  

Policies and Forms - Belvoir Special Development School (belvoirss.vic.edu.au)  

 
 

Coffee Catch Up 
 
 
 

All parents & carers of our Belvoir Students are  
invited to join us for our coffee catch ups this term. 
9am – 10am/10:30am Wednesday (fortnightly) in 

the Life Skills House on campus. 
Come relax, have a cuppa, meet some new people 

in a safe, supported, inclusive environment. 

Catch Up Dates for Term 1: 
5th April 

Looking forward to meeting you all! 

mailto:belvoir.wodonga.sds@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/policies-and-forms/




Do you need help applying for the NDIS or Disability Support Pension for your child? 
 

My name is Natalie Ennis and I’m a Support Coordinator at PE Support Services 
(ABN - 38 865 726 149) 

 
I am available to support students and families at Belvior Special School in applying for the NDIS and the Disability 

Support Pension.   
I have extensive knowledge in these areas as well as being a qualified Psychosocial Recovery Coach, 

Case Manager & Capacity Building  Support Worker 
If you would like to contact me you can do so by sending an SMS to  

0497 003 574 or email  
natalieennis99@gmail.com. 

 
I look forward to helping you out. 

School Athletics - House Groups 
Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their surnames.         

Each group has a name and color and it’s requested that everyone wears clothing the 
color of the house they are allocated to: 

Surnames between   Colour   House Name 

  A-D   =  Red         Mitta 
  E-K   =  Green        Murray 
  L-Q   =  Blue         Kiewa 

  R-Z   =  Yellow         Hume 




















